Flood Control Committee December 20, 2018

The Flood Control Committee met Wednesday, December 21, 2018, at 5:35 p.m. in the City Hall Conference Room. Present were Committee Chair Jeff Erlenbusch, Committee Members: Ken Gardner and Rick Huber. Excused was: Committee Member Brant Kassner

Also present were: Floodplain Administrator Samantha Malenovsky and Committee Recorder Linda Wilkins.

- 1. Request of Citizens/Public Comment:
 - -None-
- 2. Committee Members Comments:
 - -None-
- 3. Discussion on USACE Section 205 Alternatives Meeting and any other updates to flood control project.

Chairperson Erlenbusch commented on the meeting held December 10 and 11 with the Corps of Engineers. The alternatives for flood control for the City began at 29, by the conclusion of the meeting it was determined that 8 of the alternatives were viable for the City. The Corps will study the feasibility of the 8 alternatives and will present their findings to the City in the Fall of 2019. The finalized minutes of the meeting held December 10 and 11 will be available to the City shortly.

The committee discussed the levee project and the slough study that is currently being conducted by KLJ.

4. Adjournment

**Committee Member Huber moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Gardner and passed unanimously, 3-0.

There being no further business, the Committee adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jeff Erlenbusch, Chairperson

Linda Wilkins, Recorder